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Federal Subsistence Board declines to open Federal public lands to 
caribou hunting 

 
The Federal Subsistence Board (Board) has rejected Temporary Wildlife Special Action Request 
WSA16-03, which would have opened Federal public lands in Unit 23 to the harvest of caribou 
by non-Federally qualified subsistence users. 
 
The Board determined that new information provided by the Alaska Department of Fish and 
Game was not sufficient to rescind the closure to non-Federally qualified subsistence users and 
open Federal public lands. Additionally, the Board considered public testimony about the 
request, the recommendation of all four affected Regional Advisory Councils, as well as 
information provided through Tribal consultation, and Alaska Native Claims Settlement Act 
corporation consultation. While the Board did not approve the special action request, it directed 
Office of Subsistence Management staff to initiate interagency discussions about resolving 
ongoing user conflicts in Unit 23. 
 
Additional information on the Federal Subsistence Management Program may be found on the 
web at www.doi.gov/subsistence or by visiting www.facebook.com/subsistencealaska. 

Missing out on the latest Federal subsistence issues? If you’d like to receive emails and 
notifications on the Federal Subsistence Management Program you may subscribe for regular 
updates by emailing fws-fsb-subsistence-request@lists.fws.gov. 
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